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最近榮休的委員
Recently retired Members

上屆委員錢志庸先生和藍德業資深大律師分別
於去年12月31日及今年5月31日完成在監警會
的任期。

任期內，兩位前委員均曾擔任審核小組委員，
而藍德業資深大律師亦曾出任法律事務委員會
主席和委員。二人全力協助監警會履行其法定
職能，秉持公平、公正、以證據為依歸的原
則，審核每宗投訴個案的調查報告，並憑藉專
業知識和豐富經驗，就各項會務提供寶貴意
見。委員會衷心感謝二人多年來對會方堅定不
移的支持和重大貢獻。

Former Members Mr Barry Chin Chi-yung and Mr Douglas Lam Tak-
yip, SC, completed their terms of appointment with the IPCC on 31 
December 2021 and 31 May 2022 respectively.

During their tenure with the IPCC, Mr Chin and Mr Lam served as 
sub-group members. Mr Lam also served on the Legal Committee 
as the Chairman and Member.  They ardently assisted the Council in 
discharging its statutory functions and reviewing every complaint case 
investigation report in a fair, impartial and evidence-based manner.  
Drawing on their expertise and extensive experience, they also offered 
invaluable advice on various Council matters. The Council expressed 
its sincere gratitude for their unwavering support and significant 
contributions during their years with the IPCC.

主席王沛詩女士(左)致送紀念品予榮休委員錢志庸先生 榮休委員藍德業資深大律師
Council Chairman Ms Priscilla Wong Pui-sze (left) presented a souvenir to 
retired Member Mr Barry Chin Chi-yung

Retired Member Mr Douglas Lam Tak-yip, SC




